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Upcoming Events 
 

SUNDAY, MAY 13TH – Minister Michele Moreland, the Assistant 

Minister at Heights Christian Church in Shaker Heights, will be 

giving the message in worship while the McKinneys are visiting 

Cara in Mexico. 

 

MONDAY, MAY 14TH – Board Meeting at 7pm in the chapel.  All are 

welcome. 

 

SUNDAY, MAY 20 – Young Disciples Sunday!  Our  youth and 

children will be leading worship as we celebrate Pentecost with 

scripture and song.  We will be hearing from our high school seniors 

during the  message.  Wear red that day to represent the Holy 

Spirit and the birth of the church. 

 

SUNDAY, MAY 27 – Outdoor worship, picnic and all church 

photograph. 

 

Memorial Day weekend we will worship out in the yard and have a 

picnic.  We will dining on the very fun and portable walking tacos!  

We will supply the chips and meat, you can help out by bringing 

taco toppings and/or desserts to share.   

 

Following lunch we’ll gather for an all church photograph.  Wear 

your best smile! 

 

 



A Message from Rev. Roger McKinney 
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FROM OUR TRANSITIONAL PASTOR 
   
  

Our congregation has been, for two years now, a member of Greater Cleveland Congregations.  We 

make an annual donation that covers our membership fees, but that is only part of the covenant of 

membership we have with “GCC.”  Our commitment includes support the community organizing efforts 

and work of GCC in Cuyahoga County. 

  

You can learn more about GCC at www.greaterclevelandcongregations.org.  It is a coalition of 

religious congregations and community organizations in Cuyahoga County—churches, synagogues, 

and others, who believe that working together we have the power to change our community for the 

better.  The organizing principle is this:   

 

Drawing on the power of person-to-person organizing, we will build the power necessary to create a 

more just and prosperous community.  We will do this through a common prophetic voice of 

thousands of people to make our concerns heard.   

  

Our commitment to GCC includes supporting “Actions.”  These are large gatherings where community 

officials are invited to attend, and are held accountable to the agenda of GCC to change unjust 

situations in Cuyahoga County.  Some of us were part of a crowd of over 500 on April 24 at the 

Criminal Justice Action, where County Prosecuting Attorney Tim Michael O’Malley and Administrative 

/Presiding Judge John Russo were held accountable in their efforts to make real change in the 

criminal justice system in Cuyahoga County.  It was a fascinating meeting where each of these 

persons was asked to commit to continuing their positive efforts over the next several months. 

  

Part of our commitment as a congregation and member of GCC is to become involved in such actions 

and other organizing efforts of GCC.  Toward that end, we have been invited to be part of GCC mini-

training workshops on May 15 and 17 at Forest Hill Church here in Cleveland Heights.  These 

workshops will present the basic principle of “Power and Self-Interest,” and how it is used in the work 

of GCC.  Here are the details: 

 Tuesday, May 15, 7:00-9:00 pm 

  OR 

 Thursday, May 17, 7:00-9:00 pm 

 Both at Forest Hill Church, 3031 Monticello Blvd, Cleveland Heights. 

 The same training will be offered twice, and is free to GCC members, including us. 

 

We already have five people committed to attending on Thursday, May 17.   

  

Please consider attending one of these trainings sessions.  Please let me know so I can register you 

for the training ahead of time.  You can email or call me, or the church office.  These mini-workshops 

will be a great introduction to GCC! 

  

Your partner in ministry, 

 

Roger McKinney 

http://www.greaterclevelandcongregations.org/


February Ministry Highlights 
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 May 6 May 13 May 20 

 

May 27 

Elders Rev. Dr. Elyse Berry Deb Humbert Marsha Werman Lauren Wicks 

Deacons CYF 

 Emily 

Charalambous   

Derrick Hall 

Gail Ritchey 

Justin Brophy 

Tom Pike 

Dion Sorrells 

Derrick Hall 

  

  

Julie Beckles  

Camille Newlon 

Michael Arnold 

Ushers Andrea Dempsey Pat & Concetta 

Lake  

Dion Sorrells,  

Derrick Hall 

Thon Burlingame 

A/V Tech Amy Campbell  Amy Campbell Lauren Wicks 

  

 Amy Campbell 

  

 

 

 

Happy Birthday! 

 1-Alex Ford; 2-Bonnie Goldner;  

14-Lauren Wicks; 

17-Greg Beckner; 24- Paul McElroy;  

28-Carol Reed 

HEFC Hours 

Monday:  4-6pm 

Tuesday:  9-11:30am 

Thursday:  9-2:30pm 

Friday:  9-11:30am 

Last two Thursdays of the month 5:30-7:30pm 

Recognition of Graduates  

Disciples Christian Church will be recognizing graduates 
on Youth Sunday (5/13) and in the June issue of Church 
Life.  If you are an active member of Disciples and are 
graduating from high school, college, etc…please let the 
church office know asap.  We will want a photograph of 
the grad, and a little information about where you 
graduated from and what is next for you.  

Support Our Youth  
A number of our Young Disciples will be attending  

Camp Christian for a life changing week of church  

camp.  Some of our campers have been going  

every summer for many years, but we hope to have  

several kids going for the first time in 2018! 

 

Also, in July, Kathy Smith will be taking our teens 

to Wooster for a youth mission trip.  If you feel  

moved to support these young members of our  

church, please write a check and put it in the offering 

 plate.  Write Camp Scholarship Fund in the memo line. 

 



Income/Expense Report 

9 Mo. Ended March 2018 
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Prime Time 

We are going to have prime time on May 6, 13, 

and 20.  Russ Goldner will be conducting the 

class on the 13th.  I will continue with stories 

by Tex Sample in his collection, Tex Mix.  

  ~Janice Ziegler 

9 Mos. Budget 

Income 

Contributions $143,650  $193,431  

Building Rental 27,260 35,400 

Endowment 29,290 79,001 

Miscellaneous 602 3,000 

Total $200,802 $310,832 

Expenses 

Administration $159,890  $221,957 

Program 3,140 6,275 

Outreach 10,401 17,600 

Building 42,562 65,000 

Capital Campaign  2,500 

Total $218,493  $310,832 

Net Loss -$17,691 

Dear Disciples, 

 

Thank you for all of your kindness these last 

seven years in allowing me to sit and play your 

lovely pipe organ nearly every week.  First it 

was therapy during my cancer bout and then 

therapy for my grief.   

 

Your generosity was so loving and so 

appreciated.  Blessings for your new 

adventure. 

 

Very sincerely, 

Portia Miles Smith 

Come join us this summer for our second annual 

Kaitie Kamp for ages 4-12.  This year on June 

11-15, we are going to explore the story of 

Joseph and his brothers starting at 9:00 and 

ending after lunch at 12:30.  The exploration will 

include, science, art, music, games.  There is a 

charge of $50,  but scholarships are available.  

Please contact me if you have any questions.  

 

Calling all ages, Young Disciples Sunday is 

quickly approaching.  On Pentecost, we will 

celebrate the birth of the church through song, 

scripture and praise with the help of our Young 

Disciples.  So mark your calendars for May 20. If 

you are or have a Young Disciple, plan on 

arriving at 9:00 that Sunday. 

 

Young Disciples 

News and Events  

Many thanks to Megan Cox for  sharing during  

Prime Time about her adventure on the  

Appellation Trail.  She is blogging about her 6  

Month hike.  If you want to read along, follow 

this link! 

https://apairofshoesandamind.wordpress.com/2

018/04/27/april-12-2017-day-8/ 
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Come For Good Food and 

Fellowship at May’s 

Community Meal  

 
 

 

Z Janice Zeigler, cancer treatment 

 

Z Tom Haverdill,  knee surgery recovery 

 

Z Mike Faust, cancer surgery, May 4 

 

Z The McKinney family on the loss of their 

great niece  

 

Z Hilary and Greg Matthews on the birth of 

their twins, Weston Scott is 4lbs 9oz and 

Elliot John is 4lb 7oz.  Congratulations! 

 

Z Trashenna Perkins, daughter of Carmella 

Yarbrough 

 

Z Ellie McBride, Menorah Park  

 

Z Concetta Lake’s mother, Menorah Park 

 

Z Bill Edwards, bronchitis 

 

Z Olivia Grabowski, the Ziegler’s 

granddaughter, extended physical and 

speech therapy 

 

Z Cara McKinney, serving in San Cristóbal, 

Mexico 

 

Z Paige Bobbitt, serving with NBA XPLOR in 

St. Louis 

 

Z Mary Sayre, broken  wrist 

 

Z Former member Nancy Guckert on the 

death of her husband, Bill. If you’d like to 

reach out to Nancy, her address is: 

        The Lodge, 12050 Montgomery Ave.,  

        Cincinnati, Oh  45241 

 
 

We are looking for new folks to help continue to 

make our Community Meal a success!  On 

Thursday, May 24th at 5PM, we will be serving  
chicken pasta salad and pie. Please sign up in the 

kitchen if you can bring dinner, or if you’d like to 

volunteer to set up, serve or clean up. 

Next Elders Meeting is June 2 at 9AM. We will be 

discussing serving terms for elders and select the 

Elder Chairperson for next year. 

Elder’s Meeting  

Book Club 

WOW!  There are so many tempting books around 
these days. The Disciples Book Club decided to delve 
into a non fiction offering this month. They chose 
Mitch Landrieu’s, In The Shadow of Statues, a white 
southerner confronts history.  The New Orleans 
mayor who removed the Confederate statues 
confronts the racism that shapes us and argues for 
white America to reckon with its past.  It is a 
passionate, personal, urgent book from the man who 
sparked a national debate.  The club will meet at 2:00 
p.m. in the Chapel on Tuesday, May 15.  Should be an 
interesting discussion 

MEMBERS  AT HOME 
 Lois Rice 

Mary Jane Moran 

Free Mulch 
There is a big pile of mulch in the corner of the 

church parking lot.  It is free to anyone who needs  

It, until we run out.   



Next Outreach Meeting will be 9am in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, June 10th. All are welcome!  

Plan to Attend the Greater 
Cleveland Congregations (GCC) 
Training! 
When: Choose between May 15 and May 
18, from 7:00 -9:00 pm  

Where: Forest Hill Church, 3031 
Monticello Blvd, Cleveland Heights, OH  

What: The training is designed to help us 
be more effective agents for change in 
our community. Each training session will 
be the same so you may choose 
whichever day works best for you. There 
is no charge for the training but you must 
be registered. 

How: To register call or email Rev. Roger 
McKinney 

Our goal for DCC is to have as many 
people as possible to attend GCC Training. 
We’re looking forward to seeing YOU at 
training! 

Come Together to Share May 6th 
Jelly/Jam, Bar Soap, Gluten Free Products 

APRIL Sharing: $194 plus 12 jars jelly, 18 bars of soap, 1 peanut 
butter, 4 gluten free products were collected during April 1 Come 
Together to Share for HEFC. 

Many items plus $505.46 total has been given during February, 
March and April.  Camille has used the money to purchase the 
above items plus coffee, tea and diapers. 

Thank you all for your kind generosity!  

Monday, June 18, 2018 
Elyria Country Club 

41625 Oberlin Elyria Rd, Elyria, OH 44035 

Registration includes 18 holes of golf,  lunch, dinner and 
thank you gifts for each golfer. The evening program will also 
include recognition of our top sponsors, golfer awards and 
raffle prizes.   

All proceeds will benefit Cleveland Christian Home, a haven of 
hope and healing for children, and families struggling with 
mental illness, abuse, and neglect.  

Golf/dinner/gifts: $195   |   Dinner only: $50 

 

Looking for DCC golfers! 

InsideOutreach 
Improving Lives for Refugees in Tanzania 

Week of Compassion has, through  
our partner, ACT Alliance, responded to  
help women and families have adequate food, 
housing, and water. Engineers working in the 
Mtendeli camp drilled new wells and improved 
existing wells. 300 hand washing stations were 
installed in the latrines for individual 
cleanliness. One refugee, who works as a 
plumber, said: “I give thanks to Act Alliance for 
the water network improvement. This reduced 
the risks of eruption of water-borne diseases 
and gender violence,” as women and girls no 
longer have to venture beyond their 
households to collect water.  

DCC Garden of Blessings 
Two Nepali speaking Bhutanese families 
are gardening at DCC.  Please talk with 
them and make them feel welcome.  
Some speak English but not all. 
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Moderator’s Moment  

Monthly Calendar 
The monthly calendar looks a little different this month!  That is because our new website has gone live, and 

the website’s calendar is interactive.  When you go to www.discipleschristian.org, you’ll be able to roll your 

cursor over any of the various events to see further details.  For instance…click on the “Worship Participants” 

on any Sunday to see who the elder and deacons are for that week.  The online calendar will stay current  

and should be where you go for the most recent updates.  Many thanks to Greg Beckner for creating the new  

website!   

http://www.discipleschristian.org/
http://www.discipleschristian.org/
http://www.discipleschristian.org/
http://www.discipleschristian.org/
http://www.discipleschristian.org/
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Do you have something for the next Church Life 

newsletter? Please send any articles, photos, or 

other news to Amy Campbell  in the office at 

Amy@discipleschristian.org 
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             CWF NEWS 
 
Did you know that weddings, graduations and new  

babies are perfect times to give a prayer shawl.  You will be sending 

prayers of happiness and hope to people at these special times in their 

lives. 

 
 

CWF NEEDS YOU … to buy gift cards!   

GIFT CARDS MAKE GREAT PRESENTS! 

  

They are easy to wrap and are always the right size and color.  And,  

if you purchase them through CWF (Christian Women’s Fellowship),  

many others benefit, too! 

  

CWF has used these funds for outreach projects, church projects,  

up-keep of the kitchen and camp scholarships for our Young Disciples.  

We have over 150 cards to choose from.   

 

Nancy Darling and Karen Walsh will take orders for special order gift cards.  

Look for them in the fellowship hall during coffee fellowship.  

Cash, or a check (made out to CWF-DCC) must accompany the order.  

Any questions please call Karen Walsh at 440-853-1300. 


